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The Committee on Hemispheric Security held its third meeting to consider the matters listed on the Order of Business, document CP/CSH-737/05, which was approved as presented by the Chair.
1. Continuation of the consideration of the Draft Work Plan 2005-2006

The Committee resumed its consideration of the Draft Work Plan (document CP/CSH-732/05 rev. 1) initially presented by the Chair on September 6, 2005, and considered on September 20th.    The Committee discussed the amendments proposed by several delegations, some of which had been reflected in the revised text under consideration.  
The Committee approved the Work Plan, with amendments, by consensus. 
2. Results of the Seminar “Moving toward implementation of Security Council Resolution 1540 (2004)” (September 26-28, 2005, Buenos Aires, Argentina)
Under this item, the Delegation of Argentina presented an oral report on the Seminar “Moving toward implementation of Security Council Resolution 1540 (2004),” which was held from September 26 to 28, 2005, in Buenos Aires, Argentina. The Committee requested that this report be made available to the Members.
/  
The Chair noted that the General Assembly resolution, AG/RES. 2107 (XXXV-O/05), assigned to the Committee, called for two special meetings (operative paragraphs 7 and 8) related to the United Nations Security Council resolution 1540 (2004), and suggested that the results of the Seminar should be taken into account in the preparation of those special meetings.  
The Delegations of Chile, Mexico and the United States intervened on this item.

The Delegation of Mexico informed that it had submitted its first report as required under the UN Security Council resolution 1540 (2004) and that its second report was being prepared for submission in the near future.

3. Results of the “First training course on gender, conflict, and peace-building: Andean Region” (October 3-7, 2005, Lima, Perú) 
Under this item, the Chair noted that the issue of the gender perspective in hemispheric security matters was entrusted to the Committee's consideration under General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2117 (XXXV-O/05) and by the Special Conference on Security, as reflected in paragraph 4 (h) of the Declaration on Security in the Americas.  The Chair reported that in that context, he had been invited to participate in the "First training course on gender, conflict, and peace-building: Andean Region" held in Lima, Peru, from October 3-7, 2005, and had delivered the opening remarks  (document CP/CSH/INF. 42/05).
The Committee received two oral reports on the results of that Training Course from the Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM), Ms. Carmen Lomellin, and the Office of Conflict Prevention and Resolution of the General Secretariat, represented by Mr. Victor Rico.  The Committee noted the offer by the Executive Secretariat of the CIM to forward the official report and results of the training course as soon as it was published. 

The Delegations of Brazil, Canada, Chile and Peru intervened under this item.

4. Other business
a.
Peru elected to the UN Security Council

The Delegation of Peru informed the Committee that Peru had been elected by 144 countries to be a non-permanent member of the United Nations Security Council for a two year period (2006 and 2007).

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m.
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�.	This report has since been issued as document CP/CSH/INF.43/05.








